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Commodore's Report

Those of you who do read the Newsletter will remember that in December I asked for you “to let the new committee know what you want from the club”.  We have not had a single response from this request; though some do come out with the occasional gripe at events but are reluctant to take responsibility for organising one.   I am pleased, however, that 2 couples (Bob and Annette for the Fitting Out Supper and John and Wendy for the Meet and Greet) have put their names to 2 events on the list at the clubhouse.  Also, it is a pleasure that Heather and Doreen are organising an “Off-Programme” event – A street party on 17th April to celebrate the queen’s birthday – flyer out soon.
 
Yes, the Fitting Out Supper is our next event – March 5th – flyer emailed to all in January.  We need more on the list so please get your names down.  Meals for this event will have been ordered beforehand based on those who have said they are going to it.  If your name is not on the list by then, it will be very difficult if you try to add your name after the meals are ordered.  Fortunately, for Valentine’s Night I had anticipated the usual late-comers and had over-ordered.
 
The new 3-fold programmes with added committee contact details are out and available at the club; if you can’t get down there then ask someone (or Rob) to get you a copy or to post it to you.  It can be emailed but not easily and not as a 3-fold.
 
Valentine’s Night was a success: plenty of food and a unanimous vote of confidence in the entertainer; the same one we had for the 2015 event.  This will be followed by the ATYC Dinner (March 12th), so please get your name(s) to Chris Knight if you intend to go then he can book a WMC table. I hope you will have added your name(s) to the list for St Patrick’s Day Lunch (March 20th).
 
I have sent out invitations to many of the local Thames boating and sailing clubs to come to the Meet and Greet and have already had a number of replies for attendance.  I have also extended an invitation for the clubs to send members  to the Games Evening to be held after the Flukey competition.   This year the Flukey will be held at the WMC again (June 4th) so please attend and support the WMC team.
 
On recruitment, David Perry and David Morse have offered to do a local door-to-door mail drop to advertise the club.  They will be using the 3-fold publicity pamphlet and a leaflet advertising a club open evening on 20th May.  If anyone feels they would like to do the same then let me know and I will furnish you with the paperwork.
 
I see that not many have added their name to the boating events (Lists up at the club).  Rob is planning quite a few extra-mural outings during the cruises so you will need to book early.
 
As has already been reported, the acoustic panels are up and the result in sound improvement has been commented on by members.  The next project is improvement to the lighting.  Andrew Cotter is helping with this project.  At the moment, the plan is to replace the existing fluos with down-lighters.  If anyone out there can help with a suggested solution then please let me or Andrew know.
 
I re-iterate my plea made at the AGM: we desperately need a Social Secretary who can take responsibility for organising events; meal planning and arranging need not be part of this role but someone must take hold of this as a responsibility.  It is not fair to load the few committee members we have with this additional work load.
 
Spring will soon be with us so I hope the boaters are prepared for the season and will join in the Easter Cruise.  Myownie is out of water at the moment, having the out-drive serviced and how glad I am that I thought to have it done – quite a bit of internal damage to be put right.  Who was it who said that owning a boat was like having a hole in the river to pour money into!
 
Jim Pothecary 
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Dates for your diary ... 
March
Saturday 5th                             Fitting Out Supper.
Saturday12th                            ATYC Dinner & Dance
Sunday 20th                             St Patricks Day Lunch.
Friday 25th to Monday 28th       Easter Up-River Cruise

April
Sunday 24th                            St Georges Day Lunch 
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Valentines Night
Saturday 13th February
 
Valentines… and a lovely evening, with the club prettily decorated with lots of hearts and sexy lips: all very romantic!!  The singer Michael St Claire was brilliant and he judged the music just right, certainly got us all up and dancing!  The buffet was great, supplied by The Jolly Baker in Ashford; I definitely think we should use them again.  Also, there were lots of yummy desserts that Heather brought along……….. and the food did not run out!

It was a good turnout, 36 of us, enough to make it an evening where everyone managed a chat with WM friends.  It is thanks to all who lent a hand organising, it is not an easy task. The sound was so much better with the acoustic panels; not so echoey. When the lighting is modified and maybe we can have sails put up it will be so much cosier and welcoming.  It would be great to see more members next time.
  

Joy Bell
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AYTC Dinner Dance

The ATYC Dinner Dance is  being held at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Marlow on the
12th March 2016.  Chris Knight put up information about this event on the club
Notice Board some time, but only has 3 members scheduled to attend at this time.

If you are interested in attending this event, then Sunday 28th February is the deadline for booking places, please contact Chris as soon as possible. 
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You are invited to ... An open evening on 20th May at 7.30pm at the
Weybridge Mariners Club on Shepperton Lock Island

At a recent WMC committee meeting it was decided to hold an open evening for locals and guests on Friday 20th May at 7.30pm.  You are encouraged to invite friends and family to this event, which is additional to the formal programme of events. 

We need to get as many club members along as possible to show visitors what a lively club it is.

We are our best advert for membership. 
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In addition, Friends and family are also invited to the WMC Games evening, on Saturday 4th June, which takes place after the Flukey competition.  Further details are as below ...

TRADITIONAL 9 PIN SKITTLES with individual and team prizes.  The winning individual will be the highest individual score during the competition with a play off in the event of a tie.  The winning team will be decided by the average score of all the players from your club who played in the competition.
 
KNOCK OUT POOL COMPETITION.  All the players will be split into four groups who will play each other.  The group winners will play in a knock out semi-final and final.
 
KNOCK OUT DARTS COMPETITION.  All those wishing to play will be in a random draw made on the day for a straight knock out competition, which may be a singles or pairs competition and may be best of three games or just a single game; depending on entry numbers.  Games will start with your first throw score and finish on a double.
 
The Games Evening begins at 1900 hours
 
BRING YOUR OWN BBQ
 
Weybridge Mariners Club members will be manning our BBQ on the riverside patio where we will cook your own BBQ meats, etc, for you to enjoy with a choice of Baked Jacket Potatoes, Salads and Pickles, etc, which will all be complimentary BBQ start & finish times TBA
 
For further information regarding entries, reservations, moorings please contact our Honorary Secretary / Rear Commodore 
 
Rob Fry     phone     07803 438583     
                  email      robfry8826@gmail.com       
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Volunteers Required

Volunteers are always needed to crew / skipper on barges; training is given and travel is paid.  Its an opportunity to meet lots of nice people.  

The Base is at Kings Langley, J20 off M25.

Interested?  For further information please contact Maggie on 

thepondhouse@talktalk.net
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We are now able to serve filter coffee at the bar - 50p per cup.
Lynne
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